February 26th, 1926. Dr. O. S. Finnie, President, McGill Graduates Society, Ottawa, Ont. My dear Dr. Finnie:-Thank you very much indeed for your letter of yesterday with reference to the addresses made before the Graduates' Society in Ottawa by Dr. Chipman and Dr. Leacook. We have many excellent men at the University whom, I am sure, your graduates would be pleased to hear. It will give me great pleasure always to encourage our men to go to Ottawa where we have so many friends and which is a constituency which McGill must hold. Yours faithfully, Principal.